

## Transition to College-Led Training Advisory Committee

## Communique – 14 September 2021

The 11th meeting of the Australian Government Department of Health Transition to College-Led Training Advisory Committee (TCLTAC) was held on 14 September 2021.

Members were advised that the Australian Government remains committed to progressing transition toward the current timeline of College-led training from 1 February 2023, and that work is progressing on a range of fronts in order to reach this goal.

Members discussed the way forward on the transition of GP Training, and were advised that, in addition to the grant opportunity which will be made available to the Colleges to apply for funding to deliver their College-led training models from 2023, a further grant opportunity will be held to select collaborations to provide regional workforce planning and prioritisation advice in relation to GP training.

The Department continues to value the continued engagement with all members of the committee, with TCLTAC being an invaluable resource for regular consultation, feedback and advice on all matters relating to transition.

TCLTAC will next meet on 19 October 2021. Further information on the Advisory Committee can be found at <a href="https://www.health.gov.au">www.health.gov.au</a>.